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Long Eaton Town Centre Survey Report
September 2006
Our Long Eaton Town Centre Survey

And Fifth Open Forum Meeting
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“Together we can make things better and we will”
Introduction

The fifth survey conducted by the Long Eaton & District 50+ Forum was on Long Eaton Town Centre and was prompted by the Long Eaton Town Centre Area Action Plan initiated by Erewash Borough Council. The response produced less completed forms than usual maybe because of the holidays. The management committee thanks not only those who made the effort to reply but those who helped to circulate the questionnaires. The returns provided over 130 comments on this topic. Some particular points are given below.
· We would like to be kept informed of developments in terms of road changes & alleviation of the well-known congestion in Long Eaton
· There is still too much litter in certain areas of Long Eaton e.g. by the railway footbridge near the Co-op car park & too much graffiti on utility boxes

· We feel the police or traffic wardens could perhaps monitor the pedestrianised area of the Centre for illegal parking more often
· There are major difficulties over the bus pick-up points on both sides of the road near Wilko/Mayfield House 
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There is a need for yellow cross-hatching/ Keep Clear marking on The Green roundabout

· We don’t like cyclists using pavements

· We are keen to preserve Long Eaton Market and to possibly re-site it where it can access passing trade
· We don’t like the reduction of the area originally covered by the Plan to exclude the DIY Focus area and the canal which in different ways would repay serious consideration for the good of our town
· Our wonderful West Park and the Erewash canal were greatly appreciated by our members, and they would really like to see the canal more of a priority in the Regeneration plan for Long Eaton as it is something rather special about our town

· The hard work behind all the attractive floral displays in Long Eaton was also valued and a feature we really hope will continue

· We are also proud of all the many appealing historic buildings in the town. Long Eaton grew very quickly with the rapid growth of its lace industry in the nineteenth century but while relatively recent these buildings have a charm which is often missed as we rush from place to palace on our daily business
The Open Forum Meeting
The committee was again delighted with the high attendance (60) at this meeting. The survey was reported and after our speakers there was a lively question session 

The Speakers

· Barrie Walford, Economic Development & Regeneration Officer, Erewash Borough Council gave two very informative presentations. The first covered the Long Eaton Town Centre Area Action Plan although it does not fall directly under his remit. It was clear that a great deal of thought has been put into the plan by the ‘professionals’. 

·  He went on to tell us about the Stanton Regeneration Plan which just fits into our area because of its effect on Sandiacre traffic and on the retail trade in Long Eaton  This is because of the extra housing that will probably be provided on this historic site.
· Richard Windsor gave us an enthusiastic presentation about the excellent Pride in Erewash project which is scheduled to last 3 years. It aims to promote a sense of pride across the borough and plans to deliver more than seventy projects to improve the quality of life in this area. The 50+ Forum certainly approves of the aims of this initiative. Projects will include
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· Community Clean  Ups

· Graffiti Removal

· Promoting Tidy Business standards

· Recycling

· Adopt a Park

· Pride Line

· Pride Line gives Long Eaton residents the chance to report environmental crime. Unless this can be reduced, reactive measures are likely to be a persistent drain on Council revenues.
· Derbyshire County Council has been approached with a view to establishing a dialogue about future road plans for Long Eaton. 
Town Plan Comments Summary by Topic
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WILKO CORNER

A lot of different buses use this bus stop. When I have waited there everything seems to be alright.  I expect things do get crowded when there are a lot of people waiting for the different buses.

 More room is really needed.
There are too many buses using a bus stop that is too small
Have a proper bus station - including a stop for No 15 coming from Ilkeston to Sawley 
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Making access for a rail link in the centre
Definitely have bus station - possibly on 'Asda' Midland St
Very dangerous roundabout - do away with - go back to one roundabout - one way system

The position and siting of the bus stops, both outside Wilko and Mayfield House need improving. 
Make the collection point for Touring Bus Companies from behind The United Reform Church
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Both shelters need resiting to the far end of the bus bay to enable other buses to stop, 

unload and load passengers behind them. Passengers outside Wilko either stand inside the bus shelter or wait on the pavement. When their bus arrives, no thought is given to those who have waited the longest!
Bus stops could be re-sited to the street behind Unitarian Church in front of Asda car park.  Buses enter from one roundabout, exit by the other - a bus one way system.
CAR PARKING
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Make parking free for at least 30 mins or 1 hour. Why pay 40p just to park for 10 mins? 
How much profit does EBC make from car parks? How about making them free?
Make free for first 3 hours then charge for longer
It would be better if it was free parking as this should entice more variety of traders.
Long Eaton was more popular than Beeston & Ilkeston 30 years ago, now it is a dump, why?
Make it free
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A multi-storey car park would become a haven for our drug addicts & tramps that at present frequent West Park – unless the car park was 'closed' at 7 pm like at Beeston - single storey would become a race track at night. 
Policing does NOT exist in Long Eaton

[image: image10.jpg]



Cheaper or free Car Parking - like Beeston
Too many cars, many of us now hold gold cards but love our cars too much. 

Car parks could be better managed but we are on a good bus route and have no excuse for not using it. People come before cars all the time!

GREEN CONGESTION IDEAS

The Council should have known this before putting a large Tesco store up with now a petrol station 

[image: image11.jpg]


God help us if ever there was a fire at Asda or Tesco The fire engine could never get there in time
Probably move traffic lights

Tamworth Rd, Derby Rd, Nottingham Rd, Waverley St all meet up. The Council should have foreseen this.

Install traffic lights if number of vehicles matches this method of traffic control

Move pedestrian Crossing on Derby Rd it is too close to the Green

Islands need re-assessing/ bus stops looked at

Try and find a way to by-pass it for through traffic

Too many pedestrian crossings and planning poor

Make Waverly Street roundabout one way

Traffic exiting Midland Street is sometimes prevented by Derby Road traffic queues.  I would suggest "KEEP CLEAR" signs to be painted on the road. 

Traffic/Pelican crossing lights needed at the Nottingham Road/Waverley St and Trent St/Derby Road Roundabout

We are already over government targets for new housing so a halt should be called to any more new estates
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Possibility of footbridge(s) to replace traffic lights

Make an under/overpass for the East-West traffic

Open Fletcher St to South/North traffic with left turn only on Derby Road

To have "keep clear" signs at road junctions as these are at the Waverley Street junction.

Get rid of Tesco.
To try to improve flow of traffic from Nottingham towards The Green

LONG EATON MARKET IDEAS
Move market en bloc to High St and use present market space for car park or bus terminus – Keep High St properly pedestrianised as was first intended

The Council should bring the price down for the market traders by at least half price its by far too dear now. To other town markets Long Eaton is too dear to them with the likes of Asda and Tesco next door.

Put price of stalls down - better selection of goods sold
How can you with two very large superstores - no one can undercut them, not even the markets

Cover it; make sure it's clean when the traders arrive; repair or renew stalls- some roofs leak.  Allow a busker; permanent bookable charity stalls; better & more varied shops, markets which do not start packing up at 2 pm approx
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Free car parking & tidying up area

Clean it up and give it a new lease of life

Do not charge for parking for first 3 hours & rail link -possibly free bus to centre running regularly

Free car parks

Get our market stalls back, we use to have a good market

Move the market to the paved area in the High Street.  Use portable stalls similar to the ones used at Ilkeston Market. Encourage more fresh food/local growers to attend.

Build over it where it is to make a covered in market
More advertising?

Cut down on rent to attract more stall holders
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Shut Tesco.  It's just an eyesore

Move market to pedestrian walk throughway
GROUSES
People on bikes in the pedestrian area

Nowhere enough CCTVs to monitor our area but who cares in this day and age

Such a lot of cars and cyclists in the pedestrianised area - check on blue car passes

Far too many pubs (x2)

Not enough police walking the beat, but drive around in cars, more CCTV cameras in town needed

Consider a systematic inspection tour to highlight rundown properties, places where litter collects. 

Possibilities for tree planting & seating

Make use of the canal - boat trips, punt hire, waterside café (with parking)

Clean up

Feasibility of railway station in town
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Don't like all the pigeon poo in the old Market Place

Derelict building on Waverley St

Traffic lights/Islands or mini roundabouts looked at

Pavements/Road Surfacing made better

Keep the streets clean, empty bins and try and instill a sense of pride

Too many charity shops - no specialist like 20 years ago: - fish, grocers etc

Less licences for public houses

Full of charity shops & pubs, not much else.

Stop cars parking in the High St, no cars down the High Street, its dangerous to walk through.
Make the green roundabout one way system
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More attention needed by E.B.C. regarding the appearance of the town i.e. adequate public waste disposal bins to reduce street litter.

Clean up of road traffic/destination signs. Street/Road signs name signs to be refurbished. House numbers!

Litter, litter, litter!

No more pubs or take-aways

Visible Wardens and police

A curb on bad parking on the pedestrianised bit and cyclists

Too many traffic lights along Derby Road has a knock-on effect on traffic down to the Green

Totally abolish "Resident Permit Holders" only parking rights

All future planning permissions only to be granted if car parking is to be provided off-road e.g. underground or whatever. This for business as well as residential.

Dilapidated appearance of the town .. Development of L/E market site as new shopping precinct.
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LINKAGE IMPROVEMENT

Long Eaton was once a great place to come to you could look at all the small shops and a nice market, not now .Tesco, Asda has seen to that .. It's by far, far too late now

Heavy traffic causes problems trying to cross roads safely especially since Tesco Petrol Station/Express shop has opened - traffic all directions
LIKES
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The Old Town Hall

The old Co-op Clock Tower early 20th century to the present day telling the time.

The flowers and gardens are beautiful, a credit to the gardeners

Town Hall

Parish Church and any Victorian building before they all go for ever and the cemetery kept up to date
Any old building should be preserved
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Sports Centre (Swimming pool)

The smaller shops like Heaps/Ashley Peakes kept open & helped to do so

Older buildings maintained e.g. St Laurence Church, Library

The Market which used to be good and needs to improve (x2)

Friendly people

Good to have cafes in the centre of town
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Nothing - over the past 30 years the councils have let it deteriorate

Park - do more with the Park etc boating lake, café, wardens to make it safe

The space and greenery of West Park

The rivers and canals which surround our town

A great little town, nice people
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Preserve good order buildings and clean up West Park NOW!

Car parking now better since Tesco opened
Traffic islands planted (via sponsorships) presents good picture to visitors

The trees on the Green Island and the island itself
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The Green Island and Council Grounds, much nicer to see trees, flowers and hear birdsong.
The grass and shrubs fronting Town Hall and adjacent buildings
TOWN PLAN 

I get a real negative feel about it, should sit down and try again. There is no rush but we have to get it right first time. Need more time spent on the lay out you need to get it right first time no second chance
Very thorough plan but possibly needs to cover a wider area of the town in detail e.g. Derby Road

Read about only in local newspapers/ radio coverage locally

Good that issues being addressed - go for vision not short term changes even if takes longer & cost more (like Dublin).
No. Didn't know there was one

I am concerned that Taylor Young are proposing a "revised" Town Centre Boundary to replace the 'Existing One. The removal of these TWO areas 
(1) The former Sandicliffe car Sales Depot/Erewash canal and
 (2) Westgate, Focus D.I.Y. centre are in my opinion "Hot Spots". 
Hence the reason why the consultants wish to 'drop' them! E.B.C. should enforce that they are retained in the consultation plan.
Not impressed, seen it all before and what we saw then never came to fruition
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